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We are very fortunate that the ‘Church on the hill’ allows parents to park in their carparks. We have to man the entry as 

only 34 cars can park in the carpark (a church decree). 

The TDC parking wardens have been patrolling areas outside schools in the Richmond area especially at the end of the 

school day. They are especially targeting people parking in disabled carparks without the appropriate parking permit.  

A small number of parents are flouting the laws surrounding: 

• The P2 signs (parking for 2 minutes only) outside the main office between 8:30 – 9:30am and 2:30 – 3:30pm. Please 

do not park and go into the school leaving your vehicle unattended (during these times). This is breaking the law. 

• Yellow lines along Church Street, on the corner by the main office and on Cambridge Street by the RTLB building. 

The P2 signs are there to aid traffic flow at peak times. The yellow lines are to make sure people do not park where it 

becomes a potential visibility hazard. At the end of the day our students’ safety is PARAMOUNT.  

The law is quite clear surrounding yellow lines. I quote directly from the ‘NZ Road code’ – relevant bullet point from a 

section entitled - Where not to park: 

“For your own safety, and the safety and convenience of other road users, there are certain areas where you must 

not park. You risk being fined and/or having your vehicle towed away if you park in these areas.” 
 

Please be aware that the fine for parking on yellow lines is $60 and parking in the disabled parks without a permit like $140. 

The chiropractor on Oxford Street has again shared his concern that parents are parking in their carpark which is very 

annoying to them and their patients. Please refrain from doing this. 

Many thanks to all those who model good driving and parking practices. 

My suggestions to ease the congestion is parents should: 

• Park on Waverley Street and enjoy the 50 metre stroll along Church Lane to the church and wander down hill to the 
school. A rather pleasant stress-free walk. It is great to see this happening a lot now.  

• Recently some parents have shared they are parking down at Jubilee Park and walking down Church Street to pick 
up their children. Another excellent option. 

 

 

 

 

 

2nd November 2023 

From the Tumuaki desk this week … 

IF YOUR CHILD ISN’T ATTENDING RICHMOND SCHOOL 

IN 2024, PLEASE LET THE OFFICE KNOW,   

AS WE ARE MAKING UP CLASSES NOW. 

PARKING IN CHURCH CARPARK and PARKING ON YELLOW LINES 

 

 



PARENTS’ VIEWS CONSIDERED re 2024 CLASSES 

For a number of years, the management team has considered a number of written requests for class placements. 

Again, we will consider reasonable parent requests.  Your wishes (specific rooms, teachers, pupil placement) must be written down and given to Tim 

Brenton (or the office – marked confidential) by 3pm Thursday 9th November (next week).   Requests must include reasons for your request. 

In the past we have received 20 – 30 requests for specific placements (not a huge number considering we have 530 pupils at Richmond School). 

Some parents request that children should be together or not together (mostly for appropriate, genuine reasons). Many of the requests are 

therefore for the older children after they have been at the school for a number of years.  

Others have very genuine reasons for requests such as extended or combined families not wanting their children in the same class, parents of twins 

wanting or not wanting them in the same class and others based on families issues unrelated to the school such as neighbourhood feuds.  

Some parents request that children have the same teacher for a second year – this we prefer to avoid. For one or two there are excellent reasons for 

doing so but I believe for the vast majority it is important they have another teacher the following year.  Hence requests for the same teachers are 

unlikely to be actioned. 

Some requests are for specific teachers.   

If you wish to make such a request, then we want you to state the names of two teachers – preference 1 and 

preference 2.  We may be able to accommodate one. 

Requests will NOT be considered if you only put one teacher’s name down. 

We genuinely look at each request, but it is not necessarily the overriding factor for placing a specific child in a certain room. We look at lots of 

factors before making our final decisions. Then we phone the parents whose requests have not been met and explain the reasoning – most are 

happy with our decisions. 

Teachers spend numerous hours placing children in certain classes after considering many factors (e.g. academic groups, age, gender balance, group 

dynamics, friendships, interests, personality types, skills etc) and so it is not always possible to oblige with parent requests.    

However, all written requests will receive due consideration (but we may not necessarily action).   Please note: 

• No verbal request (outlined to the Principal, Syndicate Leaders or Class Teachers) will be considered. Also please be aware letters sent in 
over past years won’t be considered. If you wrote a letter last year or two or three years ago and the circumstances are still the same, 
please write in again. 

• Please don’t ask your child’s current teacher who they would recommend before writing a letter. Teachers will have their say later when 
they are discussing class placements.  

 

Please let us know if your child is not going to be attending Richmond School next year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

  

GUMBOOT FRIDAY 

This term our topic is Hauora, this is all about our wellbeing. As part of our topic on 

Friday the 3rd of November we will be joining in and supporting I Am Hope for 

Gumboot Friday.   

The I am Hope foundation provides children and adults under the age of 25 with free 

counselling. In honour of this fantastic charity we will be fundraising for them and 

organising a range of activities to celebrate Gumboot Friday including a gumboot 

toss, gumboot coin trail and a colouring competition. 

Wear your gumboots and bring a gold coin donation to support I Am Hope; the youth 

and community focused support group who promote positive change in schools and 

communities around mental health. 

For more information on the I am Hope foundation visit: www.gumbootfriday.org.nz. 

 

JUNIOR ATHLETICS MORNING 

THURSDAY 9th NOVEMBER 
The programme for the day is as follows: 

• 9.20am - Running races on front field 
• 10.20am - Place winner certificates given out 
• 10.30am - Morning tea 
• 11.15am-12.15pm - Rotations of activities on front field. 

 

Children will need to wear appropriate clothing (shoulders covered, 

shorts, brimmed hat) and footwear on the day. 

Please make sure your children have sunscreen on. 

We love to see whānau there supporting the tamariki. 

 

‘SWITCH TO WATER’ CAMPAIGN. 
At present there is a nation-wide campaign to encourage schools, whānau and 

communities to promote drinking water as opposed to sugary drinks. 

Our school has signed up to this campaign. 

Here is a link to the home page for this campaign   

Switch to water | New Zealand Dental Association (nzda.org.nz)  

where there is an introductory video for sharing what it’s all about! 
 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.nzda.org.nz_public_switch-2Dto-2Dwater&d=DwMF_w&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=oRsWkxcDUSIM0LLUaBfNNw1V248UQsLDyLUKjurjB7BqO--pNqLH6mbBM7P8XM5V&m=RTwpDE3vnqJGpgMujSJBTKW5fol2XVTe6JPHbftU2Mgeng6C26NPW7J80z35nMOc&s=76bP-rJyPNwl5cC7t1kZwhw99KfJEpKxRW6MYsiEomE&e=


Victoria Sharp from the Nelson Cancer Society presenting  

Student Council President Sophia Colville with a kowhai tree  

and certificate to acknowledge our contribution to Daffodil  

Day. 

Thanks everyone for your support. 

 

 

PLEASE DON’T PARK IN THE 

TASMAN CHIROPRACTIC CENTRE 

CAR PARK.   

This is for their clients only. 

We are going to have a toy sale again.  

Bring in a bag of old toys to donate to Mrs 

Armstrong and we will give you a small 

chocolate bar! THANKS. 

 

The GATERS class will also have a Mini-fair 

this day with all money going to Diabetes. 

 

 



 

 

 
DISCLAIMER These are notices we include on request of organisations and individuals. 


